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Wednesday News 

October 14, 2015 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts     
operate and other important community information.  For       

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

El Santiago Update  
The exterior of the building is substantially complete. The landscaping is 
complete and being maintained by District Property Management 
contractors.  Mechanical, Plumbing and Electrical systems are complete and 
being tested.  Audio / Visual systems are installed and tested. Kitchen appliances 
are being installed and the interior finishes are nearing completion. The project 
is on schedule for a December 2015 opening.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be closed on the 
dates noted for scheduled maintenance this 
week: 

 Paradise Bocce Court  

The Paradise Bocce Courts are currently closed for improvements 

 Mulberry Grove Sports Pool 

The Mulberry Grove Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance on Monday, October 19th. 

 Churchill Street Recreation Center Family Pool 

The Churchill Street Family Pool will be closed through October 25th. 

 Largo Neighborhood Pool 

The Largo Neighborhood Pool will be closed for deck refinishing until October 18th. 

Boat Tour Closure—Due to high water levels, the Lake Sumter Landing Boar Tours will be 
closed until further notice.  We apologize for the inconvenience.  Please stay tuned to 
www.DistrictGov.org for updates or contact the Laurel Manor Recreation Center at (352) 751
-7110 for additional information.  

Villa Road Resurfacing 

Resurfacing will be taking place on many of the villa roads in Districts 5 & 6 October 2015 
through May 2016.  A tentative work schedule is included below.  This schedule may be        
adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances, including weather.  Each home impacted by this 
work will be notified exactly when the work is scheduled to take place in their area along with 
specific safety instructions.  Please use caution and follow all directional signage and workers.  
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please contact District       
Property Management at (352) 753-4022.  Please stay tuned to www.DistrictGov.org for       
additional updates. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District... 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 2 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

The Village Community Development District No. 2 Board of Supervisors is seeking applicants 
who are interested in filling Seat 4, which was recently vacated due to the passing of Supervisor 
Nick Jones.  The remainder of the existing four (4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in 
November 2016. 

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida Statute 190 as 
“any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United States, a legal resident of  
Florida and of the district, and who registers to vote with the Supervisor of Elections in the 
county in which the district land is located".   To obtain additional information or request an 
application you may contact Jennifer McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a 
copy of the application on the www.districtgov.org website.    

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than 5 p.m. on    
Tuesday, November 3, 2015 at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages. 

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants at their regularly scheduled Board Meeting 
to be held on Friday, November 13, 2015 at 9:30 a.m. in the Ashley Wilkes Room of the 
Savannah Center Regional Recreation Center, 1545 Buena Vista Boulevard, The 
Villages, FL. 

Effective with their October 16, 2015 meeting the District 8 Board will begin meeting at 11:30 
a.m.    One other change beginning in November is that the District 5, 6 and 8 Boards will also 
be relocating their meetings to the District Office Board Room located at 984 Old Mill 
Run.  This move will free up additional recreational meeting space at Lake Miona Regional 
Recreation Center for resident usage just in time for high season!  For the full schedule of     
District Board meetings, please visit www.DistrictGov.org. 

District Board Meeting Updates 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Please join us for the Grand Opening of our 78th pool! 

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

The 10th Regional Recreation Center Grand Opening  

Friday, October 23, 2015 at 10:00am 

A Message From... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 



 

 

PAGE 2 

  



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

   

Each week we are highlighting different services available on the website, 
www.DistrictGov.org.  This week’s feature includes obtaining information on your sanitation 
and recycling collection. 

As the holidays approach, please take a moment to view your holiday collection schedule.  
Information on acceptable recyclable materials and route schedules can also be found all in 
one convenient location! 

 

Navigating www.DistrictGov.org 

2. Choose the link that best meets the information 
you are looking for.  You can pick from Frequently 
Asked Questions, viewing the Collection Schedule 
Map for your area, the 2015 Holiday Pick-Up   
Schedule or the Sumter Sanitation Collection 
Schedule and Information Brochure. 

3. Contact information is also provided if you have 
questions or cannot find what you are looking for! 

1. On www.DistrictGov.org, select the ‘Sanitation & Recycling   
Information & Schedule’ link. 



 

 

 

 
 

 

A Message From... 

Retention Pond Maintenance 

Contractors regularly perform maintenance activities at many of the retention 
ponds throughout the community.  If you see workers at your pond and would 
like to inquire as to whether or not work is currently being performed, please 
contact District Property Management at (352) 753-4022 for assistance.  If at 
any time you feel that it is a suspicious person or feel threated, please do not 
hesitate to contact local law enforcement.   

Political Activities on District Property 

With the General Election taking place in 2016, the political activities in the  
community will be increasing.  As information, the District has put together     
information for the expectations in the community: 

Pursuant to the District rules, there is no soliciting in the three downtowns: 
Spanish Springs, Lake Sumter Landing and Brownwood.  Candidates and 
their supporters are permitted in the downtown areas.  The squares are for 
the benefit and enjoyment of the residents/public, and they should not be 
approached or solicited.   

Candidates and their supporters are permitted to stand on the exterior of    
District owned property such as postal facilities and recreation centers, but 
are not permitted to obstruct the free flow of pedestrian or vehicular     
traffic, interfere with scheduled activities or hassle individuals.   

Any questions with regard to political activities allowed or prohibited should be 
directed to Janet Tutt, District Manager at 352-751-3939. 



 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

Join us on Saturday, November 7, 2015 for Government Day! 

 



 

 

Information provided by the Sumter County Sheriff’s Office 

  


